MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS   (Approved October 12, 2007)

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

SEPTEMBER 1, 2007

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH

ATTENDING: Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern (elected by the Membership at its annual meeting on 9-1-07); Dick Hollar; Carol Vantine

ABSENT: Doug Rouzer; Jeff Peterson

The meeting was called to order at 11:09 AM by Chairman Dick Hollar, following the Annual Meeting of the Membership.

Joe Errigo proposed the following slate of officers and committee chairs for 2008:

Chair:




Carol Vantine

Treasurer:



Tom O’Hern

Secretary: 



Joe Errigo

Chair, Water Quality Committee:
Larry Bresina

Chair, Special Projects:

Dick Hollar

The board discussed the responsibilities of the various officer positions, and the willingness of each person to serve.  A resolution approving this slate of officers and committee chairs for 2008 was approved by unanimous vote of those present.

The board discussed Dick Hollar’s extraordinary leadership on matters related to lake management, and approved the following resolution by unanimous vote of those present:
The Board of Commissioners of the Pipe and North Pipe Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District, acting on behalf of the Membership, hereby commends Dick Hollar for his extraordinary leadership at the Pipe Lakes over this past decade. We acknowledge, applaud and extend a sincere thank you for Dick’s vision, commitment and participation in the many critical aspects of lake management, including but not limited to:  analysis, planning and mobilizing broad public support for the establishment of the Lake Management District; serving as Chairman of the District Board from its inception until 2007; distinguished service on the Water Quality Committee; active involvement in the development of the Ten Year Strategic Plan; serving as laison with other planning associations and districts; and planning, organizing and doing more than his fair share of the heavy lifting for numerous special projects, including monitoring of lake quality, annual picnics, annual boat parades, updates of lake ownership maps, production and distribution of the newsletter, and many communications with Commissioners, members, other constituents and public officials.
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The Board agreed by unanimous vote that the next regular meeting of the Commissioners will be held on Friday, October 12, 2007 at 3:00 PM at the Town Shed.
Respectfully Submitted:

Joe Errigo, Secretary

